9. PROPOSED CHANGE TO ROAD NAMING PROCEDURES

The Board had been asked to support changes to the current procedures for road and right of way naming.

The Burwood/Pegasus Community Board sought to be able to choose the names for new roads and rights of way on new subdivisions within their Board area. The Spreydon/Heathcote Community Board had suggested that local residents could research suitable names for consideration.

Traditionally, in Christchurch and the majority of local authorities, the land developer constructing the roads selects the names. The Community Board then approves or declines the names.

The Council's Subdivision Officer (Bob Pritchard) was in attendance at the Board meeting to assist members.

Following discussion, the Board **agreed** to support the continuation of the present system with respect to road naming procedures.